To: Senator Beverly Gossage and Public Health and Welfare Committee

Time: 8:30AM Wednesday, February 5th, 2025

Dear Senator Gossage and distinguished committee members,

I stand before you today and offer my full support for SB19.

This topic is very near and dear my heart because I've literally had every aspect of my life impacted by the lies and deceptions of our government, pharmaceutical manufacturers, and the medical establishment as a whole.

I would kindly remind you all of the special session in 2021 the Kansas Legislature came together under the urgent pleas of many Kansans such as myself to get legislation passed to offer what was deemed a temporary provision to slightly expand the "religious exemption" language in order that at least one group of Kansans could avoid being forced to take an untested and liability exempt gene therapy bio-weapon jab. The 2021 emergency legislation was intended to be a stop gap until the next year's legislative session could work to better clean up the statutes. Well 2022 came. . and went. . followed by 2023 and even 2024. No improvements were made, no further bills made it past the Senate chamber. The one bill that did pass the Senate at 2:00AM was only met with a total resistance to bring it forward for vote by the House Chairman, Ron Reichman. So much for our super majority of conservatives here in Topeka.

The resistance to SB 19 will be easy to identify. Today there are lobbyists and representatives from the vaccine "enthusiasts" feeling threatened by the growing number of people that are no longer believing the lies and deceptions of Big Pharma, Big Medical, Big Insurance, Big University Academia that all say such things as "these life saving vaccines have all been rigorously tested and are PROVEN SAFE AND EFFECTIVE". So much money is at stake. . . medical hospitals incentivized with bonuses to administer the death drug, Remdesivir and ventilators. . . and doctors being paid big annual bonuses for administration of "safe and effective" "vaccines" to our children.

Most people now know that Covid-19 was indeed a USA paid for gain of function developed virus long before the 2020 outbreak and the solution was an already developed and multiple patented mRNA gene therapy treatment in order to profit from the fear that was soon to be unleashed on the American people causing so many to take what we know now is a immune system destroying bio-weapon. Never again.

Why should we trust Big Pharma? The mere fact that Pfizer originally asked for 77 years to turn over their safety study data screams of cover-up and guilt. But after losing their court case and having to reveal the studies sooner showed exactly what we all know now is that these jabs were Never SAFE and they certainly were not Effective!!

At the time of this testimony was being prepared, we are learning things by the minute concerning where the money was flowing from USAID to promote the evolution of Covid-19 during a prohibition of GoF.

Yes, the gig is up. Trust in the institutions and establishments responsible for the health and well being of our countrymen is at an all time low. This bill needs to be moved forward to become law in Kansas. Everyone has the right to say "no" to any vaccine or drug being promoted by the medical establishment without fear of discrimination simply because "WE SAY SO".

In closing I urge your full and unexceptional support of SB19 to insure that Kansans have full autonomy over their own medical decisions without fear of discrimination or government interference.

Thank you.